     



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

May 16, 2015
  Double H Mgmt office
Representing the board:   Theresa Hackett, Margaret Bruellman and Lindsay Young 
Representing management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson, Erin Erickson
Meeting was called to order at 10:10am.   
 Minutes
· January 2015

· Motion: Theresa moved to ratify these minutes and any email approved action . Lindsay 2nd.  All approve.

· March 2015  to be read and approved via email

Maintenance Mgr report
· Plumbing
· -unit 402 had  a sewer leak in the line below the floor joists. Owner called All Drain Services to troubleshoot and get a bid for the association. Since we have sewer maintenance in the Budget it was suggested that Jeff check into roto rooting  a few units this summer.
· No water line freeze breaks this past winter that were association responsibility.
· Trees
· Jeff looked at all buildings as some owners reported that trees fell across walkways due to a recent heavy snowstorm. Bldgs 7, 9 and 13 needed trees moved from walkways which he took care of immediately. He  has removed one truck load and will pick up the remainder asap.
· Bldg 15 unit A-Jeff took down a 70’ dead Aspen behind the unit at owner’s expense. It is in the parking lot and will be removed asap weather permitting.
· Bldg 9 solar lights-one fell and smashed on the ground and needed to be replaced. Jeff felt the pole needed reinforcement so that it can’t be moved. He ordered two more lights per Double H instruction.
· Motion: Theresa moved to authorize Jeff to get boulders to be placed around the base of this lightpole. Lindsay 2nd. All approve.
· Dumpsters-
· household furniture was left outside the gated area.  Jeff put up a sign offering a reward if anyone had any information on who may have put it all there.  Nobody reported . He removed it all. Board discussed the idea of placing a camera at the dumpster area that would be monitored via computer/security company.  If we had proof we could report to the Sheriff’s office and they would pursue the violator.  Board asked Double H to get the cost of what security companies charge in Steamboat for this monitoring.
· Free Dumpster-Overages in the Budget for trash pick up due to last year’s free dumpster the board may not provide this dumpster this year.
Signs

· Board had asked for a less manufactured look to these reflective metal signs. Sue asked Lone Oak Studio to give a quote. For approximately $150per sign a reflective metal sign can be placed inside a cedar or redwood frame , such as they have at Marabou. Double H will  get more quotes and put a package together for the board. 
Rules & Regulations revision update
·  All members will be mailed the revisions in the June billing for a 30 day comment period   from owners before they are adopted.
Bldg 1 lawn
· Jeff had asked two companies to quote on costs regarding the hill slide in front of units C-F.  Only one met with Jeff and two members of the building, I Design.  I Design quote was $24,000. It involved digging at the toe of the hill, allowing for drainage, put down fabric landscape material and build a border with boulders about 2-3 tiers high.  Rest of the hillside could have boulders put here and there with or without flowers to  keep land from sliding. This land is a combination of unit owners, “g” lot ownership and association.  Bldg 1 owners had asked  lawn maintenance last year not to mow this hill. Once you cut native grasses and have a dry year the whole lawn would be dead. Native grasses keep the roots alive and they help the erosion of the hill to a minimum. Wild flower seeds could be thrown on the land..
· This land is bldg. 1 responsibility. Board told Double H to send a letter to the building owners with the bid explaining that this is their responsibility.
Projects 
· Bldg 7 units E & F are replacing their metal roof in dark brown to match the other roofs at their cost. 

· Motion: Theresa moved to approve this project. Lindsay 2nd.  All approve
· Bldg 8 
· Siding project-Sue informed the board that bldg. 8  owners have signed a contract with Champion  to begin June 15th.  Colors are clay with evergreen trim, similar to what they have now shown by picture. However, mgmt. does not have the signatures or full contribution by the owners in the building fund that requires half of the total project in the building fund per building fund policy.  Board asked mgmt. to email them for approval once all of the requirements were met.

· Porch enclosures-discussion of units C & D and E & F.  They must be approved by the board and require a building permit.  Management does not have anything in writing from these owners to present to the board.

· Roofs-Sue reported a roofer called to discuss issues with the roofs of units C-F. He needed to understand what the association and/or owner was responsible for.  Sue explained roofs were owner responsibility.  Bldg 8 file showed these roofs were replaced in 2005 by Wilson Roofing. Roofer was appreciative of the information and was working with these owners to give them a quote.
· . Bldg 10 Siding project to begin July 15th. Double H met with the owners in the building regarding  the lack of building fund contribution by one owner due to a short sale.  They all decided they would contribute that units amount owed to the building fund for this project.  They have chosen hardiplank with siding color cobblestone gray and trim is chestnut brown. Management is in the process of obtaining signatures required for this project. One owner is a contractor and will order all of the materials to be used.  The building has contracted with Perez Construction for the labor.
· Motion Theresa moved to approve the colors (light gray) cobblestone with chestnut brown  trim.  Lindsay 2nd. All approve.
Business Mgr/Treasurers Report:
· Board members were presented with  Financials, AR’s and check register as of April 30, 2015.  Hans noted that snow removal is over Budget due to the removal of snow berm at the ramp at bldg. 15.
Executive Session
· 11:20am -11:40am Board reviewed  and discussed two owners accounts.
Board decision post executive session

· Board unified in short sale decision.
· Owner correspondence on balance due
· Motion:  Lindsay  moved to give the  owner $150 credit on condition that she is current with balance due.  Theresa 2nd . All approve.
New Business
· Margaret asked about a walk through of the property.  Sue will email the board  with a date.
Next meeting
·  Saturday, June 13th, 2015. 
Meeting adjourned  11:55am
 Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Business Mgr     
